
11am

Introit: 'Holy, Holy, Holy'

Silent Prayer

Call to Worship:
Be still and know that I am God
Be still and know that I am God
Be still and know that I am God

Songs of Fellowship, 41

Invocation 

Meditation: Psalm 40:1,3,4 – Caitlyn Balderstone

Hymn 426: ‘I am Trusting Thee', Caitlyn Balderstone

Tithes and Offerings

Family Prayer: Paul Bellamy

Children's Time: Paulina Rinta-Aho

Hymn 651: 'We are Children of the King'

Scripture Lesson: Genesis 19:12-29, Pastor Patrick Boyle

Musical Item: 'People Need the Lord'
Abigale, Eleanor and Sara

Sermon: 'Waiting for the Promise', Pastor P Boyle

Hymn NAH 157: 'Watchman on the Walls of Zion'

Benediction 

Elder: Paul Bellamy
Organist: Brian Combridge

CONTACTS
Pastoral Team

Jacques Venter
jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941

Sam Neves
samneves@mac.com / 07522 088 007

Mary Barrett
mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446

Stanborough Centre Office
Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372

Church Clerk
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080

Bulletin Deadline WED 3pm
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org

 

SUNSET TIMES
Today:  9:21pm   Next Friday: 9:22pm

20 June 2015

 

Welcome To
Stanborough Park Church

Pastoral Team: Jacques Venter; Mary Barrett; Sam Neves
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL
01923 894 664

www.stanboroughchurch.org
www.spsda.co.uk/watch

Family Service Youth Club
Tonight

7-9pm

Snacks & Drinks will be provided.



9.45am

Welcome: Amanda Brown
Hymn 135 NAH: 'Arise my Soul, Arise'

Prayer: Sara Stickland
Mission News: Jim Huzzey

Musical Item: 'As a Deer', Victoria Balan and MinYoung Bae
Bible Study: 'Jesus in Jerusalem'
Mission Offering: Nadene Moser

Hymn 1 NAH: 'Praise my Soul, the King of Heaven'
Closing Prayer: Misha Jordan

Host: Raquel Sampaio
Preacher: Sam Neves

Sermon: Whatever it takes
Scripture Reading: John 4:1-26

Elder: Eustace Cornwall
Praise Leader: Beatrice Dan
Coordinator: Antonia Vujdeu

PRAYER CORN  ER.  During the present concern about 
people with mental disability or health problems, let us pray
for those in our Church or among our neighbours who have
them, and those who care for them.

THE SINGING GROUP TODAY will be singing at The Chase 
Care Home, 4 Printers Avenue, WD18 7QR at 3.30 pm. 

SOUP RUN 26 June will be led by Pat Walton and the driver 
is Les Dean. This is the last soup run until September 4.

ORCHESTRA REHEARSAL, on Friday June 26 at 6.15 pm.

NEXT TUESDAY TALKS, 14 July.

ADVENTURERS meet on Sunday 28 June 9.45-12noon. 
Pathfinders Camp out 26-28 June at Phase Woods

CHURCH GROWTH COMMITTEE meeting will take place on 
July 21 at 7:30 pm.

URGENT REQUEST. Would someone be willing to arrange 
breakfast for those leaving for Special Needs camp on Sunday
5th July, please? If you can, please contact Joy Bussey  
js.bussey@ntlworld.com or 01923 461044. Thank you. 

THE NEXT HEALTH LECTURE will be on Thur June 25 at 8 pm. Kirra 
Moser is the speaker. Topic is “Healthy Heart”. Soup/rolls @7pm

MARGARET & EUSTACE ANTHONY will be celebrating their 
Golden Anniversary this Sabbath. They wish to thank God for His 
goodness and mercy during the past 50 years. The Church joins in 
congratulating them on this milestone.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH, 4 JULY. Please book using the envelopes at
the desk & in the marquee, and place in the offering plate. 
Alternatively email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com. Last date for 
booking is Tues 30th June. 

STANBOROUGH NEWS SUMMER EDITION. There are still a few 
bundles waiting to be delivered. Please come to the North 
Porch and collect a bundle so that we can complete the job.

LIFE INFO MAGAZINES are available in the North Porch – please
help yourself and give to your friends and neighbours. 
MESSENGERS AND ADVENTIST REVIEW booklets are also 
available in the North Porch – please help yourself to them.

FAMILY MINISTRY PRAYER   BASKET is with East family. We invite 
the Church family to pray for Michael, Ivonne, Judith, Timothy 
and Dexter. Their prayer request: 'Please pray for my extended 
family & for the Holy Spirit to restore love & unity.'

STANBOROUGH CONNECT DAY, 27 JUNE. A day to connect 
with those who no longer attend or are coming for the first 
time. Bring your friends to Church then stay for a picnic.

THE NEXT HEALTH LECTURE will be on Thursday June 25 at 8 pm. 
Kirra Moser is the speaker. Soup and rolls at 7pm.

ANNUAL BEACH TRIP TO KNOLL BEACH, 12 JULY. Maps & further 
information will be available on the church Facebook page or 
from Alix Roberts or John Cooper.

SABBATH SCHOOL LESSON BOOKS. If you would like a lesson 
book in time for the start of the new quarter, please place your
order today by filling in an order form and placing it in the 
offering plate, or hand it to Maritza Sabatier or Peter Cooper. 
Order forms available at the back of the marquee or at the 
desk in the church. You may also purchase lesson books at the 
ABC shop or direct from Stanborough Press 01476 539900.

MESSYCHURCH takes place today. We will be looking at 
the story of Jairus' daughter, and we will also celebrate 
Father's Day. For those families who have booked, 
registration begins at 3.45pm for a prompt 4pm start. 

THE CHURCH BOARD is requesting all department and 
ministry leaders to respond with urgency to the following 
request before the end of June:
a.  To request what rooms they would like to use after 
     September 2015.
b.   What they need to use it for.
c.   What is the frequency with which they want to use it. 
They must please submit their requests to the elder who is
their supervisor or one of the Pastors. Room sizes are 
available from Michael Swain, the Centre Manager.

Sabbath School Announcements

Parallel Service

Announcements

FUNDRAISING & DEVELOPMENT

THE SUNDAY SALE LAST SUNDAY raised £1,450. The 
proceeds are to be shared between the Pathfinders and 
Church Development Fund. Thank you to all who supported.

SPONSORED WALK. As of today £2,590 has been collected 
Thank you. If you are a sponsor please be prepared to bring 
your amount in for a speedy conclusion. Thank you again.

DEVELOPMENT UPDATE. Progress this week has included 
windows installation, heating and water pipe installation, 
plastering etc,.Ceilings will be closed in over the next week 
with services within, cupboards formed followed by plastering.
Decorations to external fascia will commence followed by 
removal of external scaffolding.

A HUGE THANK YOU! to all those who sponsored us to 
complete the 5k Colour Run at Wembley last Sunday. We 
completed it and got covered in loads of paint! We have 
raised over £500, half towards the Church Development Fund
and half to Diabetes UK. Luke, Ben, Eleanor and Sara 

£1 IN THE POT FOR A PEW has been so successful it has 
been decided to continue it until further notice. It will be 
collected by the children each Sabbath after the 'Children's
 Story. Please remember to put aside that odd £1 you may 
find in your pocket or purse during the week and bring it along
on Sabbath. Just think if everyone gave just £1 each week we
could raise at least £400 on one Sabbath. Let's keep it going 
and we'll soon have some comfy pews to sit on. Thank you 

CHURCH OPEN DAY. Cosmur is inviting all church members 
to an open day on the 5th of July were we will be able to walk 
through the building site and see the progress. It will take 
place between 10am and 1pm


